
Sign up for updates 
Subscribe for email and SMS updates 
at metrotunnel.vic.gov.au/subscribe

Works 
notice
Road closure
Swanston Street
From Tuesday 30 September to late October 2025

We are reasphalting Swanston Street from late-September 2025.

When we’ll be working
	– During the night from 

8pm to 5am, Monday to 
Thursdays

	– There will be no vehicle 
access to Swanston Street 
during night works. Vehicle 
access will be maintained 
outside of these days  
and hours. 

The timing of work may change 
depending on weather.

What we'll be doing
	– Setting up the site
	– Removing the existing road 

surface
	– Installing bike separator kerbs
	– Laying asphalt to form the new 

road surface 
	– Line marking the new road.

What to be aware of
	– Major road works are required to 

reasphalt Swanston Street
	– Swanston Street will be closed 

overnight between La Trobe and 
A’Beckett streets from 8pm to 
5am, Monday to Thursdays to safely 
complete these works

	– These works include profiling, 
asphalting, kerb works and line 
marking which may produce 
medium to high levels of noise and 
some vibrations

	– No vehicles will be able to access 
Swanston Street from La Trobe and 
Little La Trobe streets including for 
deliveries and waste collection

	– Access to buildings in Little La 
Trobe Street will be maintained via 
Elizabeth Street, with a temporary 
two-way traffic arrangement under 
the direction of traffic control

	– Swanston Street between La Trobe 
and A’Beckett streets will remain 
open to vehicles during the day

	– During these works, the northern 
crossing at Swanston Street 
and La Trobe Street will be 
closed. Pedestrian access will 
be maintained from the southern 
crossing (see map)

	– During these works, pedestrians 
can only cross Swanston Street at 
the dedicated pedestrian crossings 
at Franklin and La Trobe streets

	– There will be no on street parking 
available on Swanston Street 
between La Trobe and A’Beckett 
streets during these works

	– Cyclists travelling northbound on 
Swanston Street will be required 
to dismount and use the footpath 
during these works

	– Pedestrian access to businesses 
and residential buildings will 
maintained at all times.

We appreciate your patience while we 
undertake these works. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please 
contact the Metro Tunnel Project 
information line on 1800 105 105. 

Further information on State Library 
Station works can be found at 
bigbuild.vic.gov.au/projects/
metrotunnel/stations/state-library/ 
current-works
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Find out more

metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

 For languages other than English
 please call (03) 9209 0147

Please contact us if you would like this information in an accessible format. If you
need assistance due to a hearing or speech impairment, visit relayservice.gov.au

1800 105 105 (call anytime)
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